[image: image1.png]



Trinity News
Spring 1 - Friday 9th January 2015.
Message from the Headteacher.

Happy New Year! Welcome back to a new term. I hope you all had a lovely Christmas and enjoyed the break. This term is relatively short but we have a number of events and activities to include. March 1st is World Book Day and there will be a lots of book related activities including a Scholastic book fair to help you spend the book day vouchers and themed dressing-up around that time. 

You will also be receiving your child’s report and parent consultation meetings are on 17th and 18th March. Thank you to Mrs Gardiner and the Parent Forum for their hard work on the report format. There is still one aspect we need to ask your opinion about so look out for the survey on the school app.
Following concerns about congestion in the mornings on the KS1 waiting area, we are going to trial a new system. From Monday children will be able to go straight into their classrooms to their teachers and school will start as normal at 8.50am. This means that you can leave your child and hopefully the route through will be less busy. Please ensure your child is in school by 8.50am, the gate will be locked at 8.55am. If you wish to let us know about a change to the end of the day collection, please note it on the clipboards outside the Reception classroom for Year 1 and 2.
Please remember that we always aim to work in partnership with you to support your child’s education so do not hesitate to contact us if there is something which concerns you or have any queries, we are always happy to listen and discuss issues.
Sarah Chaloner
Kitchen Refurbishment.
The kitchen is due to be refurbished from Monday 19th January and will be closed during that week. Final confirmation has yet to be received however it is very likely to go ahead. The school lunches for that week will be packed lunches only and prepared at St Joseph’s School to be brought over. Due to the new government free school meals scheme funding has been provided for a number of schools to be refurbished. There should be little disruption to the school otherwise. If you have any queries please see the office staff.
Learning Behaviours.

We are going to be teaching the children about different learning behaviours and helping them to develop these in their learning in classrooms. The full list will be sent out next week, but the children have chosen some excellent characters to be the models for each of the behaviours including creativity, resilience and teamwork. The best one we felt was Jesus for reflection. Look out for the sheet next week and see what the children chose.
Key Dates

We are in the process of organising the full list of Diary Dates for this year however key dates currently are:
Church

Currently we are organising the services for this term, the following dates are provisional at this time. We will be leaving school at 9am and returning around 10am.

Church Service

Wednesday 4th February 

Easter 


Wednesday 1st April 
Half-term.
Monday 16th February – Friday 20th February

End of term.

Thursday 2nd April at 1.20pm/1.30pm.
School lunches.
The school lunches cost £2.15. Children in KS1 are entitled to a free school meal each day under the new Universal Free School Meals scheme. All dinners are to be paid for in advance of being taken. 
Contact details.

Please ensure that we have the correct contact details for you, especially mobile phone numbers. Please also send in your email addresses. 
App.

Just a reminder, we do have a school app. If you have a smartphone and would like to download it, the details are below or on our website.
We have launched a smartphone app for our school to help keep you better informed.  The app is free to download for iPhones, Windows and Android Phones. 

Update: the app is now able to have attached files so documents such as newsletters will be added.
You can download the app by either searching in the relevant app store for “Holy Trinity CE Primary School” or by using one of the following links:

http://app.jigsawschoolapps.com/get/holytrinity/
Please note that the app is compatible with iPads, but to download it you have to search the store in  “iPhone Only” mode.

Attendance.

Please can you make sure you let the school know if your child is ill or unable to attend school for another reason as soon as possible. We do have the facility to leave a phone message during the evening or the morning before school as well as phoning during school hours. We also would like to continue the good start we have made with our children being on time. All lateness will be monitored and we will be following this up if necessary. We may be contacting you about lateness if this becomes a regular issue within the first few weeks of this term.
Holiday.

The government tightened the guidance on holidays being taken in term time last year.  Please remember that children are not entitled to any holiday at all. The latest guidance means that holidays will not be authorised at all unless there are genuinely exceptional circumstances. Please make holiday appointments through the office if you consider your circumstances to be exceptional or put the request in writing and we will contact you.

End of the day.

Please make sure we are aware who is collecting children. Older children (Y5/6) can walk home on their own if you choose, however we do need a letter confirming this from you. Please remember that we do need up-to-date contact information for your child/children.

KS2 Snack.
In KS2 we provide children with the opportunity to buy snack items at break-time, please note these prices have slightly increased this term due to the rise in supermarket cost. We also allow children to bring in fruit and vegetables to eat during their breaks. If anything other than fruit and vegetables is brought in children will not be allowed to eat it. 

Uniform.

From Monday we expect all uniform to be correct including indoor shoes. If children do not have indoor shoes they will have to stay inside. School shoes should be either shoes or trainers to compliment school colours (black/brown/navy). Please remember brightly coloured shoes and trainers are not school uniform. We will be sending notes home this week with reminders about any PE kits that are missing. Please also remember children are not allowed to wear jewellery other than a watch and small stud earrings. Nail varnish and make-up is not allowed. Nail varnish must be removed and we have remover in school for persistent users. Please also remember hair accessories should be school colours and small. 
We will also be checking that all items are named as we always have a number of items we find and cannot return. Children’s items will be checked and named if necessary to avoid this issue.

Parking.

Please remember that unless you have a permit the school car park is not to be used by parents or families of either school or Little Learners. We had a number of issues with unsafe parking and driving last year so please think about where you are parking and be considerate of others, particularly pedestrians and local residents. 
Pupil Privacy Notice.

Please note that the updated copy of the Pupil Privacy Notice is now on the website.

Bikes/scooters.

We are happy for children to come to school on bikes and scooters however they must not use them in the car park areas before and after school so that children are kept safe. Children who do not stick to this rule may not be allowed to bring bikes or scooters. We are looking at both bike and scooter shelters for installation this year.

Ball games.

Ball games are not allowed before or after school unless part of a club. Children should not bring balls in from home for break-time as each class has been provided with one to ensure they are the right size and not likely to hurt (there is a rota for each year group). 

Special Mentions.
There is no Special Mention for Reception this week.
	Week Beginning 5.1.15

	Year 1 – Missy
Year 2 – the whole of Year 2
Year 3 – Emmanuel
Year 4 – George
Year 5 – Monioluwa
Year 6 - Shanice
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